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H.R. 7981, Stop China’s Exploitation of Congolese Children and Adult 
Forced Labor Through Cobalt Mining Act 
As ordered reported by the House Committee on Ways and Means on April 17, 2024 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2024  2024-2029  2024-2034  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  0  12  not estimated  

Increases net direct spending in 
any of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2035? 

No 
Statutory pay-as-you-go procedures apply? No 

Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2035? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

 
H.R. 7981 would require the Forced Labor Enforcement Task Force (FLETF) to investigate 
the alleged use of forced labor in the cobalt mining industry in the Democratic Republic of 
the Congo (DRC). The bill would require the FLETF to report to the Congress within 
180 days on a strategy to prevent cobalt mined by forced labor from being imported and to 
provide semi-annual briefings on any updates to that strategy.  

The FLETF is composed of seven member agencies, and those agencies determine how 
many people they will assign to the task force. Funding for the task force is provided by the 
member agencies out of their own appropriations. Under the bill, the required work would 
cease after the earlier of eight years or when the President submits to the Congress a 
determination that forced labor in the DRC mining industry has ceased. 

Based on information provided by the Department of Homeland Security and the cost of 
similar activities, CBO expects that the FLETF would need about 10 full-time employees, at 
an average cost of $200,000 per person in 2025 and upgrades to its information technology 
systems to investigate the use of forced labor and write the report. On that basis, and 
accounting for anticipated inflation, CBO estimates that implementing H.R. 7981 would cost 
$12 million over the 2024-2029 period. 

https://www.cbo.gov/publication/56166
https://www.cbo.gov/publication/59003
https://www.cbo.gov/publication/42904
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The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Margot Berman. The estimate was reviewed by 
H. Samuel Papenfuss, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis. 
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